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From the Pastor’s Desk:

The Thief Called Anxiety                                                      

“Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situa�on, by prayer and pe��on, 

with thanksgiving, present your requests to God.” (Philippians 4:6) 

Wow!  Today’s world is full of challenges and anxiety producing opportuni�es; 

yet God’s word teaches that we are to “Not Be Anxious!”  Now, that can be a 

“Tall Order!” When I was a boy, September was the month that school started 

back, new experiences were happening, and I had to spend my hard-earned to-

bacco money to buy school clothes. Who would have thought that those simple 

days of my youth would be such great memories of a slower and less stressful 

�me? As an adult, the pressures and the nega�ve influences and the a�acks from 

Satan, combine to create an atmosphere of Anxiety and Stress, in my 66th year.  

Praise God!  Jesus offers a way to manage stress and anxiety and we are to em-

brace it and to ac�vely use it to overcome the stress of the day.  So, how do we 

deal with stress and anxiety?  Simple: Pray – Ask in Humility – Be Grateful – Ask 

God Directly!!  We must trust God, we must posi�on ourselves and cling to His 

Promises and be in a posture or posi�on to receive His Power, Provision, Pres-

ence and His Peace!  Live for today and claim His Promises for Tomorrow! Enjoy 

September 2023! Do not let Satan, through anxiety, rob you of God’s joy and 

power! May this be the �me that your walk with Christ, becomes so strong that 

fear, anxiety, and worry has no place in your life! Stay Strong, Stay Focused…THE 

BEST IS YET TO BE!
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Our Memory Verse for September is: 
He that followeth a�er righteousness and mercy findeth life, righteousness, and honour. 

Proverbs 21:21 KJV 
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Mee�ngs/Gatherings this Month:

Sunday, September 10th: Mission Team Mee�ng @ 4:00pm

Monday, September 11th: Levada Driver Circle Group @ 2:00pm in the FMC

Monday, September 11th: Leadership Team Mee�ng @ 7:00pm in the FMC

Tuesday, September 12th: O.W.L.S. to Fall Senior Adult Rally in Benson; leave @9:00am

Tuesday, September 12th: Bap�st Men Mee�ng @6:00pm

Monday, September 18th: Vera Hocu� Circle Group

Monday, September 18th: Administra�ve Team Mee�ng @ 7:00pm in the FMC

Monday, September 25th: Deacon Mee�ng @ 7:00pm in the FMC

Tuesday, September 26th: O.W.L.S. Mee�ng @ 9:30am in the FMC

Every Wednesday:

Mission Marketplace Open for Shopping 7:30am to 12:00pm

Wednesday Night Meal 5:00pm to 6:00pm

Wednesday Bible Study Groups at 6:30pm (Adult, Youth & Children)

Future Events coming up:

Sunday, October 1st: Homecoming Service with covered dish meal following

Sunday, October 8th: Youth Sunday Service

Saturday, October 7th: Wendell Harvest Fes�val 

(our children and youth are par�cipa�ng in the parade and the Kids Village with their balloon twis�ng skills)

Saturday, October 28th: Trunk or Treat 6:00pm to 9:00pm

Saturday, November 4th: Fall Fest 8:00am to 2:00pm
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Update on the New Church Directory

The Directory Commi�ee completed the review of the proof of the directory and returned it for correc�ons on Mon-
day, August 21. We think the directory turned out great and are looking forward to it being completed. Universal indi-
cated that it should take about 20 working days to make correc�ons and return the directories to the Church. Hopeful-
ly, we will receive them some�me in September. At that �me, we will set up some tables in the FMC a�er Church for 
those that had their pictures made to come by and get their copy. As a reminder, each family that had their picture 
made gets one copy of the directory. We will have several lines set up in the FMC to expedite the distribu�on of the 
directories. Thanks again for all that par�cipated. We hope you enjoy them. We will put a no�ce in the bulle�n when 
we begin the distribu�on.  
Thank you. The Directory Team: Ricky Watson, Joan Watson, Lou Holland, Jean Hocu�, Carrie Sellers, David Hughes

On Hold….
We are ge�ng closer to resume this process. Please be in prayer for this area of ministry for our Church:

*Children’s Director Search Commi�ee

Recurring Prayer Needs

Shawn Allen
James Bailey
Wayne Ba�en
Judy Boswell
Lester & FondaBoyd
Greg Clay
Linda Coffey
Tracy Crocker
Charles Driver
Shirley Earp
Kim Eatmon
Phyllis Edwards
Gayle Haines 
Anita Hales
Randy Hales
Linda Hamme�
Mike Harris
Mike & Georgia Himmel
William Hocu�
Carl Holt

Jax Hopkins
Donna K. House
Joan Hunter
Bruce Jacobs
Oscar & Shirley Lane
Denise Lewis
Emma Maidon
Pam Maynor
Nancy Morse
Ricky Narron
Jonathan Newell
Carol O’Neal
Mike O’Neal
Teresa O’Neal
Kay C. Perry
Pat Pe�t
Donna Pippin
Larry Price
Joan Prive�e
Anne�e Ragan

Brandon Richardson
Chris� Sasser
Connie Sco�
Be�y Seibert
Ray & Donna Smith
Lori Stokes
Eldie Strickland
Julie Swinson
Sue Thomasson
Anne�e Walton
Dale Weathers
Lee Williford
Robert & Be�y Williford
Bruce Young

New Prayer Needs

Lynn Bailey
Mike Bailey
Elaine Barham
Nancy Batchelor
Bruce & Judy Brantley
Randy Creech
Wayne Currie
Joanna Farriss
Nancy Fletcher Family
Janice Hill
Elizabeth Hocu�
Roger Hocu�

Dennis Lockleair
Kenneth Jones
Sara Hill Kennedy Family
Kenneth Nowell
Frank Price
Jane Strautnieks
Marie Strickland
Jerry Watkins
Unspoken Requests
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Children’s Team (Wayne Ba�en-Team Leader/Pam Ba�en-Co-Leader):

The Evangelism Block Party was a huge success. Even though the number of guests was down some, we had a great 
day of fellowship and sharing the Word of God with community people. Thanks so much to all the wonderful volun-
teers we had. We had a record number of volunteers helping with this event and the weather was wonderful.  
Thanks to everyone who helped with Christmas in August. This was an effort led by our young people to assist three 
missionaries. We will be mailing the items to them soon. If you want to include something, get it in today.  
Children’s Church con�nues to GROW. We recently had a Sunday with 14 children a�ending. It is amazing to watch 
them grow and learn about God. Four of our Children’s Church members will now become volunteers because they 
have aged out of the program. They are looking forward to stepping up to become volunteers and we are looking for-
ward to seeing them grow in their ministry. Thanks to our Youth volunteers who help us each Sunday. Thanks to Pam 
and Don for making this such a great ministry.  
Wednesday night programs con�nue for Mission Friends and Journey Kids. These programs introduce the world of 
missions to our children. Thanks for bringing your children on Wednesday nights.  
Last year our children balloon twisters par�cipated in the Wendell Harvest Fes�val and passed out 350 BTC infor-
ma�on packets. We are par�cipa�ng again this year and hope to see you on Saturday, October 7 in Wendell.  
We have added another way for our children and youth to spread the Word of God at the Harvest Fes�val. We are 
planning to have a float in the parade. Some of our young members will be riding the float, some may be walking 
along with it. We are not limi�ng anybody from riding because of age.  We may have to limit the number of riders 
once we determine the size of the float. We are also looking for candy dona�ons to pass out during the parade. A�er 
the parade is over the balloon twisters will begin making balloons and passing out BTC info packets.  
Our annual Trunk or Treat will be held Saturday, October 28 from 6pm un�l 9 pm in the upper parking lot. Be thinking 
about par�cipa�ng and we will have more informa�on in next month’s newsle�er.
Thank You All the parents for bringing your children to Church for these events. We are looking forward to many new 
adventures in 2023.  
Thanks again to all of you for making this such a wonderful Church.
Wayne & Pam

Youth Team (Danielle Gidding-Team Leader/Chris�n Brown-Co-Leader):

We are excited to welcome the rising youth joining us this month. We are having a Back to School Youth party on Sat-
urday, September 30 at Brandon and Crystal Baker’s home. We are planning on having our Youth Sunday service on 
October 8th. 

Mission Team (Anne�e Ragan-Team Leader/Sandy Trippe-Co-Leader):

The Missions Team is ac�vely planning for this year's Fall Fest, which will be held on Saturday, November 4, 2023. We 
would appreciate all the help we can get during the planning phase and for the actual event. There will be a Missions 
Team mee�ng on September 10 at 4:00 to start finalizing some details. Your presence is welcomed to offer your ideas 
and learn more about the process. The Missions Marketplace Flea Market will be open for shopping on Saturday, Sep-
tember 2. On Monday, September 4, we would use your help in pu�ng away the Spring/Summer clothes and pu�ng 
out the Fall/Winter clothes. We will start at about 9:00 am. Any amount of �me you can give would be greatly appreci-
ated.

Property Management Team (Ross Carroll-Team Leader/Steve White-Co-Leader):

The FMC kitchen A/C has been replaced and should be up and running soon. We are s�ll wai�ng on the insurance 
money to get to us to have the fence and  basketball goal replaced. The wall outside behind the sanctuary has fallen 
down and is unsafe, so please avoid going around the northwest end of the Educa�on Building. Also the updates have 
been completed with the sound equipment.  As we have men�oned before, if you see anything that needs our a�en-
�on, please let us know. Thank you and God Bless!
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What are our Ministry Teams up to?

Pastoral Team (Ricky Narron-Team Leader/   -Co-Leader):

The Deacons are con�nuing to s�ll, reach out  to our shut ins, with calls, cards, and prayer. We welcome our new Dea-

cons: Wesley Dunbar and Tracy Crocker. 

Administra�ve Team (Ricky Watson -Team Leader/David Hughes-Co-Leader):

We held our monthly mee�ng on August 21, 2023, as required by our job descrip�on. As usual, we 
reviewed the previous monthly financial report, including the income, expenditures, all Ministry 
Team’s expenditures for the month, as well as the investments we have through Edward Jones. At 
the August Leadership Team mee�ng, we were assigned the task to review two items and bring 
back recommenda�ons to the Leadership Team. Those were: upda�ng the Rayford and Lillian 

Driver Scholarship Guidelines and the upda�ng the Guidelines for use of the Church buildings to allow dancing at wed-
ding recep�ons in the FMC for father/daughter, mother/son, and bride/groom dances only. We discussed both during 
the mee�ng and began the process of making some proposed revisions to the guidelines for church review and approval. 
As required, those revisions will be approved by the Leadership Team and then brought to the church at a regular Church 
Conference for approval.
Con�nuing with the review of the Cons�tu�on & By-Laws, this month we are providing Ar�cle XI, Adop�on and Amend-
ments.
If you do not have a copy of the Cons�tu�on & By-Laws, please contact the Church Secretary for a copy.
If you have any ques�ons concerning the Administra�ve Team or our mee�ngs, please contact one of the members. 
They are: Chair: Ricky Watson , Members: David Hughes, Alle�e Hale, Kelly Currie, Juan Trippe, Crystal Baker, and Joyce 
Creech (ex-officio).  
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Discipleship Team (Susan Andrews-Team Leader/Tonya Bailey-Co-Leader):

● September 3 is Promo�on Sunday: children star�ng Kindergarten, Third Grade, or Sixth Grade will move to a new 
class. This is a big day for those students! Pray for successful transi�ons.

● September 3 is also the day we welcome some new teachers in our Sunday School classes. Thank you for your will-
ingness to share your teaching talents!

● Sunday School is available from 10:00-10:50 in the following loca�ons:

● Children’s Classes: Loca�on: Educa�on Building

● Nursery I: Ages birth - 2 years old (1st Floor)

● Bible Beginners: Ages 2 - 4 years old (1st Floor)

● Bible Learners: Ages 5 - 7 years old (Kindergarten - 2nd Grade) (2nd Floor)

● Bible Discoverers: Ages 8 - 11 years old (3rd - 5th Grade) (2nd Floor)

● Youth: Ages 12 - 18 years old (6th - 12th Grade) (2nd Floor)

● Adult Classes: Loca�on: Educa�on Building

● Journey: Young Singles & Couples (2nd Floor) Studying Books of the Bible

● Mildred Driver Class: Singles & Couples (1st Floor) Studying Bible Studies for Life series from Lifeway

● J.O.Y.: Ladies Class (1st Floor) Studying Bible Studies for Life series from Lifeway

● Andrew Ba�en/Gary Hocu� Class: (Men’s Class) (1st Floor) Studying Bible Studies for Life series from Lifeway

● Adult Class: Loca�on: FMC

● Growing in Jesus: Singles & Couples: Studying Bible Studies for Life series from Lifeway
Visitors to Sunday School may check in with Susan or Tonya to help you locate a class. Everyone is welcome!

Worship Team (Dana Hocu�-Team Leader/   -Co-Leader)

● Thank you so much to all members of the 2022-2023 Worship Team for taking on the responsibility to make sure 
that your area of our worship experience was a success. You all have very special talents that are so much appreci-
ated. Please share your compliments to each of them individually on any Sunday morning. Thank you again!

● Beginning in September, Dana Hocu� will be the Leader of the Worship Team. Please no�fy Dana if you have re-
quests.

● Save the Date: October 1 we will celebrate Homecoming at BTC. Our guest speaker will be Clint Andrews. Following 
the service there will be a covered-dish lunch in the FMC. Further details will be coming soon via our Sunday Bulle-
�n and Facebook posts.

OWLS-Older, Wiser, Livelier, Seniors (Patsy Narron-Team Leader/Olivia Cooke-Co Leader):

The O.W.L.S. have had a busy August. On the 17th we went to the Howell Theatre in Smithfield to see the 
movie “Sound of Freedom”, a very informa�ve movie about child trafficking. On Tuesday the 29th we had 
our regular monthly mee�ng in the FMC  with 13 in a�endance. Olivia did a devo�on on how as Seniors we 
are to pass on our wisdom to the younger genera�on. We also had  games, followed by lunch at Robin-
wood.
Plans are being made for upcoming trips. In December we will go see another play on Jesus’ Birth at Nar-

roway Produc�ons in Charlo�e. More details will come later.
This month we will be going to Beulah Bap�st Church in Benson on Tuesday the 12th for our annual Fall Senior Rally  
from 10-2. We will be leaving Church at 9:00am that morning. Sign up sheet is available in the Informa�on Center. We 
also have the Ark Trip coming up in October, so stay in touch by checking the bulle�n or informa�on center as to what's 
going on.
Also we will be having our regular monthly gathering on Tuesday, September 26th @ 9:30am in the FMC. We invite all 
seniors to come out and join us for Food, Fun and Fellowship!
God Bless, 
Patsy and Ricky Narron & Olivia Cooke


